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Attention: Barbara Kapel Holden, Board Counsel
Dear Ms. Kapel Holden:

Re: Applications for Review under the Energy Resources Conservation Act
Kaiser Exploration Ltd. (Kaiser)
Application No. 1695605, Licence No. 0441737
Location: 1-28-25-2 W5M
Review Application Nos. 1727760, 1721191, 1716530 (Review Applications)

As you are aware we represent the Rocky Ridge Royal Oak Community Association
(“RRROCA?”). We write further to our letter of March 26 wherein we advised that the Board
that the RRROCA had no updates or further submissions pertaining to the outstanding
Review Applications, in response to the Board’s letter of March 12, 2013. While we
confirm that the RRROCA has no updates, in the course of our review of the Board’s
website this morning (pertaining to another matter), it appears that the Board has
implemented a policy change which is relevant to the proceeding at hand.

Our review of the Board’s website indicates that the Board’s FAQ section on Participant
Involvement (pertaining to Directive 56) was amended on September 19, 2012 to remove the
Urban Centres question, which previously read as follows:
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Question: Our company is preparing for a well that will be within the
boundaries of an urban centre. Directive 56 indicates that we only need
to notify the urban authority. Are there any other requirements?

Answer: The ERCB recognizes that there maybe (sic) additional
concerns when a well, pipeline, or facility is proposed within the
corporate boundary of the urban centre relating to future subdividing,
planning and setbacks. In these cases, it is necessary to obtain consent
from the urban authority. If the application is being submitted routinely,
it will be necessary to submit that consent with the application.
(emphasis added)

The RRROCA is deeply concerned by this apparent change in Board policy particularly
since it was implemented while RRROCA’s and the City’s Applications for Review and
Variance, which both rely on the policy to varying degrees, were still outstanding. As you
will recall, the RRROCA cited and relied on the Board’s previous Q & A section (cited
above) at page 10 of its Reply Submission dated March 28, 2012, in support of its position
that the Board acted unreasonably in failing to convene a hearing to consider the City of
Calgary’s objection to the Kaiser well. Similarly the City of Calgary also cited and relied on
the previous Q & A section at page 6 of its Review and Variance Application dated May 8,
2012.

Although we are sure it is not necessary to inquire, we trust that the Board will have regard
for the policy as it existed at the time the Review and Variance was originally filed when
considering the outstanding Review Applications, and not the new, changed policy.

We would also ask that the ERCB confirm on the record of this Review Proceeding that its
policy on the need for consent from an urban authority has indeed changed and to provide a
rationale for the change, which our client views as unfortunate and contrary to the Board’s
public interest mandate.

“ours truly,

EVAN W. DIXON
EWD/rs
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